IOWA INTERIOR DESIGN EXAMINING BOARD
MINUTES
200 East Grand Avenue, Suite 350, Des Moines |Zoom
Monday, February 15, 2023 | 2:00 p.m.

The meeting was conducted electronically because it is not practical or economically feasible to hold a regular
meeting for the limited agenda. Members of the public were able to participate via Zoom or attend in person at

the Bureau Office.

Board Members present for all or part of the meeting:

Amy Guhl - Zoom PV (Paul) Osiago — Zoom
Todd Mithelman —Zoom Jay Reyhons — Zoom
Jennifer Moseley, Chair Lori Wiles —Zoom

Board Members not present for the meeting:
Joan Birk, Vice Chair

Staff present for ali or part of the meeting:
Lori SchraderBachar, Board Administrator Jordan Easbrook, AAG
Kris Conway, Licensing Specialist John Lundquist, AAG

Call to Order:
Call to Order by Moseley at 2:00 p.m.
Quorum established.

Lundquist introduced Easbrook, who will be the assistant attorney general assisting the board.

Complaints and Discipline was stricken from the agenda.

Motion by Wiles to approve the minutes from November 7, 2022 and January 18, 2023.
Second by Mithelman.
VOTE: Aye: All Nay: None Abstaining: None Motion passes unanimously

Board Reports
None

Administrative Reports
Licensing Report: SchraderBachar stated that since the last board meeting there were two new registrants.

Staff Reports
Lundquist reported that Easbrook wilt be advising the board.

SchraderBachar asked members to have their per diem signed and returned to her. SchraderBachar discussed
Executive Order 10 which puts a moratorium on rulemaking. The schedule outlining the timeline boards have to
repeal and rewrite rules will be finalized on March 1. The board could be in first group, and if so, a rulemaking
report will been to be completed by September. Guhl expressed interest in joining the rule committee currently
made up of Wiles and Reyhons.

SchraderBachar gave an update on the proposed realignment.
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SchraderBachar virtually attended an Interorganization Council of Regulation (ICOR) Board Member and Board

Executive meeting on February 6, 2023, which discussed the importance of regulation and licensure, roles and
responsibilities of boards, current issues and breakout by organization.

lowa was in a CIDQ newsletter; Wiles wrote the article.

CIDQ Annual Meeting Report
Wiles reported on her attendance at the C1DQ Annual Meeting.

Legislation
Motion by Wiles to support the registered interior design bill SF 135.

Seconded by Guhl.
VOTE: Aye: All Nay: None Abstaining: None Motion passes unanimously

Public Comment
None.

Upcoming Meetings & Last-Minute Comments
The next board meeting will May 8, 2023. An additional meeting may be needed to approve PLB rulemaking.

Adjournment
Moseley adjourned the meeting at 2:24 p.m,

Respectfully submitted,

DATE y: Jennifer M%ljy, Chair




